
Subject FW: Statement Regarding Harassment Issue reported from UC-3
Azam Basti, Jamshed Town

From Oreeba Shamim <oreeba.shamim@projectkhi.com>
To <naila.nizam@chipconsulting.com>, 'Naveed Haider'

<naveed.haider@chipconsulting.org>
Cc 'Erum Rashid' <erum.rashid@projectkhi.com>
Date 2022-10-14 02:24

Dear Mr. Naveed and Ms. Naila,
 
Please find below the statement of TCO Saeed (Jamshed Town)
 
Regards,
Oreeba Shamim
 
From: Saeed Khan [mailto:m.saeedk07@gmail.com] 

Sent: Friday, October 14, 2022 1:03 PM

To: oreeba.shamim@projectkhi.com

Subject: Statement Regarding Harassment Issue reported from UC-3 Azam Basti, Jamshed Town
 
Dear Oreeba,
 
This is to document my conversation with you today on a phone call.
 
On Sep 16, I received a phone call from Mr Aijaz UCPO stating that 02 ALSMs Hira & Sitara didn't
report at TSC today. Consequently, I called Ms Rabia UCCO, and she said that as it's Friday and the
last working day before the COVID campaign, I asked both of them not to report at TSC today but
join the field directly and make sure school/madarsa letters distribution activity is completed. So,
I counselled her that I appreciate the decision, but any activity at UC or change in the plan must
be discussed with UCPO.
 
About an hour later, I received another phone call from Mr Aijaz UCPO that he visited ALSMs in
field but they don't have missed children list that was shared by DEOC to carry in the field during
the activity. So, I made a phone call to Ms Rabia UCCO that this is negligence and should not be
repeated. Meanwhile, ALSMs reported to UCCO Rabia that, "they have to leave the field because of
the awkward situation being created in the community as Mr Aijaz UCPO has misbehaved, shouted
at them in the field also used unethical words and threatened that I'll make you people fire from
the job using my linkages with the top leadership as I had done in my previous UC". Before I could
intervene, decide or counsel, UCCO Rabia had brought the matter in the knowledge of DDPO Dr
Kelash and according to her at the moment my number was out of reach, so she made the 2nd call
to DDPO Dr Kelash.
 
Apart from this, Dr Muneeba IO, during her visit to Azam Basti-3, after examining the health
condition of Ms Rabia UCCO, asked her to avoid field/physical activities, and this was in my
knowledge also Mr Salman Arshad DCO and DEOC East.
 
The statements above are true to the best of my knowledge.
 
Thank You.
 
 
--



Regards,
 
Saeed Khan

Town Communication Officer

Jamshed Town, Khi.

0320-0890389


